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Dear Parents/Carers
With Best Wishes,
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Jayne Peacock
Executive Head teacher
	Class news – Streams
The children in Streams have been working really hard in all areas of the curriculum

In our literacy we have completed our literacy sequence based on the book “Splat says thank you” by Rob Scotton. The children have written some lovely stories based on the book and thought about whom they could say thank you to and for what reason. We are beginning our new sequence now which will take us until half term. It is a poetry sequence based on the book Tell Me a Dragon by Jackie Morris. The children are already very enthusiastic about this learning. We will be learning about how to use adverbial phrases for a good effect.

 In our maths learning the Year 2 children have been working really hard on developing their techniques for adding and subtracting two 2 digit numbers, while the Year 1 children have been thinking about the values of coins and which ones we need to give, and the  change we should expect. The Reception children have been learning all about ordering numbers and counting and recognising numbers up to 20. We are going to be learning about weights and measures. The Reception children will be developing their learning about shapes.

Our theme learning has been very interesting so far. The children have been investigating how things move. They made a fair test as to what the best surface might be for the cars to be pushed along. They had to work out they had to keep everything consistent apart from what they were testing – otherwise it wouldn’t be a fair test.

I’m sure that some of you have already visited our school website and had a look at Streams Blog. Streams are going to add a new post weekly – this is something that we do together  - the children decide what they would like to add and they will be developing skills to type and post the information themselves in the future.      

Mrs Kirby


	Class news – Rivers

This week in Rivers we‘re reading Blue John by Berlie Doherty.  It is a beautiful picture book about magical characters that live in a cave. Thanks to those children who have done additional research and have discovered what Blue John really is and how it got its name.  We will be using this book as a stimulus for our own story writing. In maths we are measuring and weighing. The children are learning to convert between cm and mm   and  m and cm. They have to apply their understanding of x and ÷ 10, 100 to do these conversions quickly. In addition, we have been converting g to kg and m to km – this requires x and ÷ 1000 which means that each digit must move three columns on the place value chart.

In PE we have been developing our map work skills by taking part in orienteering challenges in the playground. This requires teamwork and logical thinking to orientate the map and find the clue. Our animation project with Mr Cooper is going well. All of the groups are finalising their backgrounds and props ready to start filming next Monday. See our blog on the website for more information and photos.

Many thanks

Jim Doherty


	Class news – Oceans
Sincerely,

Ms. Adams


	Class  news – Young  Buds
Mr Fletcher


	Class news – Oaks
Children in Oaks’ class have been producing high quality writing across the curriculum over the past few weeks. Year 3 and 4 have been writing poems about Space, using rhyming patterns, similes, metaphors, onomatopoeia and personification. Year 5 have been researching and writing biographies about famous astronauts. Finally, year 6 have written diary entries about travelling in space, including a range of interesting vocabulary and emotions.  

[image: image4.jpg]N




 
Their writing looks fantastic on our theme learning display

This week children in year 3 and 4 have learnt how to use and apply the short multiplication method, some children have moved onto multiplying an amount of money including decimal points! Year 3 and 4 will start learning about the properties if 3D shapes next week, over the weekend encourage your child to name shapes around the house. In Literacy we will start a new fiction unit, exploring ‘The King of the Birds’ text and imitating it over the next week.

During physical education we are learning skills that are applied in a game of tag rugby and we will start gymnastics, focusing on balance, co-ordination and different ways of travelling. 

Many thanks 
Miss Hill.


	Admin

IMPORTANT

PARENT GOVERNOR FOR KENTISBURY 

(Please note if we are unable to fill this vacancy from a parent/carer/grandparent within Kentisbury School we will have to consider taking applicants from Parracombe and Lynton Schools) 

“Become a governor and help to make a difference”

The West Exmoor Federation is looking for a parent governor for Kentisbury school to join our existing board of governors.

Governors perform the most important voluntary role in education and a full and diverse governing body can be a source of enormous strength to a school. Volunteering as a governor is a great way to contribute to your local community, meet new people and improve the lives of local children. You will develop transferable skills and learn more about the education system whilst putting existing skills and experience to good use.

Governing bodies are responsible for the strategic management of a school and will make decisions about a wide range of issues.

The core responsibilities involved are:

Ensuring accountability, Acting as a ‘critical friend’ to the Head Teacher, Monitoring and evaluating the school’s progress, Budgetary allocation and control Planning for the long term future of the school, Setting the school’s aims and values and Appointing senior members of staff including the Head Teacher.

For more information about this very worthwhile role and an informal chat please contact Jacqui Skelton-Norrish  ( Clerk to governors)

 
Federation Staff  Vacancies
We have the following vacancy available.  Should you be interested in this position, please speak to either Jayne or the admin team for further information:-

Lunchtime Supervisor for Kentisbury School/Little Berries for 7.5 hours per week, term time only.
Catering Assistant for Parracombe School for 6.25 hours per week. For further details of this post please contact Stephan at Devon Norse (Catering Company) on 07789 032965.

London Residential Trip
For children in year’s 3&4 that are going on the London trip - 2nd payment of £50.00 is overdue.

Promotional school meal
There will be a Valentine’s themed school dinner on Thursday 12th February.
Recycle your stamps

Lynton Primary School continues to send stamps to the Teacher’s Post Used Stamps for Charity Appeal.

The stamps sent to them are sorted into foreign and UK issues and bundled into mailbags ready for despatch to a major philatelic dealer.  They are then sold by weight to other dealers across the world.  The result is that every few months’ Teacher’s Post receive a cheque to add to the charity account they hold. 

Over the years more than £15,000 has been raised for charity – for example:

Just over £1000 was donated to the RSPB Save the Albatross Appeal; £500 was given to the Rainbow Marshes Appeal to reclaim land on the edge of the river Thames as a natural habitat for the Water Vole; almost £3,000 for the Children’s Charity Barnardo’s.  Last year they raised funds for Prostate Cancer UK and this year they are supporting the Stroke Association. 

Lynton Primary School would like to thank everyone who passes stamps into us to send onto the Teacher’s Post Used Stamp Appeal.

If you would like to help us support this appeal please pass any used stamps into school.  

Many thanks in anticipation.
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Parracombe School
At Parracombe School the children are very excited about the prospect of new play equipment that is to be ordered for the playground (this has been funded by money raised by the Parracombe PTFA and donations following the fire). The children have chosen these themselves, we are hoping to get a new low level activity frame and climbing wall.  We would all like to thank the PTFA and the Parracombe community for making this possible.
DATES FOR YOUR DIARY
Monday 2nd February Multi Skills Festival for all of KS1 at Ilfracombe Academy (Letter previously sent).
Thursday 5th February year 5&6 to watch Grease at Ilfracombe Academy.

Monday 9th February Parent consultations (No clubs). Please contact the school office next week to arrange a time slot convenient for you.  (Details to follow).

Friday 13th February Inset day. (Additional holiday).

Monday 16th-Friday 20th February- Half Term.

Sincerely

Wendy, Bett, Jacqui and Mel 


	Community

Lynton PTFA
 Lynton PTFA would like to thank parents/carers for the donations of mince pies for the Nativity service refreshments and the support for the Christmas disco – all monies raised from this and the refreshment donations will be put towards our project of creating a ‘green, quiet space’ in the playground. We are planning more fund raising events to help towards this so keep a look out for posters etc. The PTFA is open to all parents and friends of the school and is always happy for suggestions of fund raising activities or volunteers to help at events.












